
AMENDED AGREEMENT FOR DELEGATION OF AUTHORITY OF THE 

REGULATIONS FOR PREVENTION OF SIGNIFICANT DETERIORATION 

OF AIR QUALITY (40 CFR 52.21) BETWEEN USEPA AND HAWAII DOH 

The undersigned, on behalf of the Hawaii Department of 
Health (Hawaii DOH) and the United States Environmental 
Protection Agency (USEPA), hereby agree to the de$egation of 
authority for the administrative, technical and enforcement 
elements of the source review provisions of 40 CFR 52.21, 
Frevention of Significant Deterioration (PSD), as they may be 
amended and in accordance with the permit review requirements 
in 40 CFR 124 Subparts A and C, from the USEPA to the Hawaii 
DOH, subject to the terms and conditions below. This delega- 
tion is enacted pursuant to 40 CFR 52.21 (u), Delegation of 
Authority, and supersedes the agreement dated August 15, 1983 
signed by Hawaii DOH and EPA. 

I. General Delesation Conditions - 

A. Authority is delegated for all sources under the jurisdic- 
tion of Hawaii DOH that are subject to review for PSD. This 
includes all source categories listed in 40 CFR 52.21 for each 
pollutant regulated by the Clean Air Act. 

B. This delegation may be amended at any time by the formal 
written agreement of both the Hawaii DOH and the USEPA, 
including amendments to add, change, or remove conditions or 
terms of this Agreement. 

C. If the Regional Administrator determines that the State is 
not implementing or enforcing the PSD program in accordance 
with the terms and conditions of this delegation, the 
requirements of 40 CFR Section 52.21, 40 CFR 124, or the Clean 
Air Act, this delegation, after consultation with the Hawaii 
DOH, may be revoked in whole or in part. Any such revocation 
shall be effective as of the date specified in a Notice of 
Revocation to the State. Nothing in this paragraph shall 
preclude USEPA from exercising its enforcement authority, as 
provided in paragraph V.B. below. 

D. The permit appeal provisions of 40 CFR 124.19 shall apply 
to all appeals to the Administrator on permits issued by the 
Hawaii DOH under this delegation. For purposes of implement- 
ing the federal permit appeal provisions under this delega- 
tion, if there is a public comment requesting a change in a 












